
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

  

Principal’s Report  

Dear parents and carers 

What a wonderful start to the new school year it has been.  We loved 

seeing so many parents visiting classrooms and meeting teachers on 

Monday.   Our new Preps had their first two full days this week and we 

are incredibly proud of them.  They have settled in so well!  They enjoyed 

their first shared playtime with Grade 1 yesterday to start the transition 

to playing with the rest of the school.    

Grade 5 enjoyed a great day out to Sovereign Hill to enhance their studies 

on Colonial Australia.  There is always an indigenous perspective included 

in all our inquiry units to ensure our students develop respect and a full 

understanding of Australia’s full history.   The children attended 

workshops and a show to bring the history alive for them.  It will be with 

great anticipation that we look forward to them showcasing their learning 

this term.  Thank you to our parent volunteers who helped out on the day. 

We have so many events and learning experiences to look forward 

to.   Including, excursions for Grades 3 and 4 are planned for the near 

future to visit the Polly Woodside.  Next week we start Drama for Grades 

1 and 4, as well as STOMP Dance for Prep, Grades 2 and 3.  

CyberSafety 

CyberSafety workshops for Gr3-6 students and staff will be happening at 

the beginning of March.   Please sign up for the first parent session on 

16th  February.  The CyberSafety team are really on the ball with all things 

involving children and technology, apps and social media.   It is incredibly 

worthwhile! 

 

 

Wednesday 15 February 
Gr4 Polly Woodside Excursion 

Tuesday 21 February 
Gr3 Polly Woodside Excursion 

Monday 14 March 
Labour Day Holiday – no school 

Tuesday 14 March 
Curriculum Day – Student free day 

Monday 27 March 
School Photo Day 

Thursday 6 April 
End of Term 1 

- School finishes @ 2.30pm 

 

Please note: Dates may be subject to change 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Albert Park Way  

Important dates: 

February 2023 

Act Safely Be Kind and Fair Respect Everyone’s 
Rights 

One Voice at  
a Time 

Keep Trying 

School Vision Statement:   
We are a unique village community, 

becoming life-long learners with  

high expectations. 
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Term Dates for 2023 

Term 1:  30 Jan – 6 Apr 

Term 2:  24 Apr - 23 Jun 

Term 3: 10 Jul – 15 Sep 

Term 4:  2 Oct – 20 Dec 

Please note:  School finishes at 2.30pm on the last 

day of terms 1, 2 and 3 and at 1.30pm in Term 4 

Curriculum Days for 2023 

 Tuesday, 14 March 

 Monday, 14 August 

 Monday, 6 November 

Please note dates may be subject to change 

Student Late Arrival  

Students must be signed in at the office if 

they arrive after 9.00am. They are not to 

go straight to their class without a late slip 

which must be handed to their teacher. 

In the Playground 

Some reminders to keep our children safe 

in the playground:  

• No riding bikes, scooters etc. in the 

playground before or after school – 

please push them out of the school 

grounds  

• No ball games (except organized 

basketball training) before 3.45pm  

2023 School Council 

Elections 

School Council nominations will open 

soon.  There will be two positions 

available.  Please think about nominating, 

particularly if you have children in the 

junior classes.   

Joining the council is a great way to get 

involved as well as gain a greater 

understanding about how students at 

Albert Park Primary School are educated. 

 

Parents Reps 

Thank you to all our lovely parents who have volunteered to be Parent 

Reps for their child’s class.  Parents will be contacted late next week to ask 

if they would like to join their class WhatsApp group.  The WhatsApp 

groups are to support connection and communication.  Please keep all 

chats are kind and positive.   If you need to discuss any concerns or issues, 

please contact your child’s class teacher or Candice, Andrea and I are very 

happy to meet with you. 

Parent Helpers 

Parent Helper sessions will be advertised shortly.  If you are happy to 

volunteer in the classroom, please look out for these sessions. 

Details up-to-date? 

A reminder, it is very important that all emergency contact details for 

your child/children are up-to-date.  Please check your details on Compass 

and let us know immediately if we need to amend your details.   

School Uniforms 

Labelling school uniforms and equipment – if clothing or equipment is 

labelled, generally they will be returned to your child.  If not, please check 

lost property.  Earrings should be studs and we request that no nail polish 

is worn to school.   Thank you for ensuring your child has a hat at school. 

2nd Hand Uniform Shop 

Thank you to Clare Jones and her wonderful team of volunteers for sorting 

out and re-locating the uniform shop to make it easier for everyone.  They 

have moved to the room next to the staffroom (opposite Daisy’s Gate 

entrance).    Thank you also to all our parents and parents who have left 

for their kind donations to our uniform supply.   We have a stock load of 

good quality jumpers, bags, shirts etc.  As a sustainable school, this is a 

great way to re-purpose school clothing. 

Sustainability 

APPS is working towards as low a carbon footprint as possible.  Our solar 

panels installed late last year are working very well.  We will keep you 

updated with the latest data on a regular basis.   Also, please think about 

sending your child to school with a nude food lunchbox (ie no lunch 

packaging) to help our environment and even better if you could also 

teach your children about the packaging that we buy our food 

in.  Unfortunately, we often we see examples of this plastic type rubbish 

left behind in our playground out of school hours.   If they are hearing the 

message about what they can do for their environment at school and at 

home, hopefully we will see a reduction in the plastics we see left behind 

in our lovely community shared playground. 

It has been just beautiful outside each breaktime this week.  We hope you 

continue to enjoy this fabulous weather this weekend.  

Kind regards 
Katrina 
 

  

Information  

for Parents 
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Grade 1 and 2 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

The year 1 and 2 students are building their understanding of 

the characteristics of good learners. Through hands on 

challenges, we are getting first-hand experience of how 

collaborating, persisting, self regulating, reflecting and creating 

support and help us be better learners. All of these traits are 

our school’s Learner Dispositions. This week, our challenge was 

to work together to build a free-standing tower using only 

straws and masking tape. It was challenging, and there was a 

lot of testing ideas, compromising, listening to ideas, persisting 

and reflecting while creating our towers which was fantastic to 

see. All students could identify how they worked together to 

achieve success and we cannot wait to begin handing out some 

disposition awards in the near future.   
 

Annual privacy reminder for our school community 

Our school collects, uses, discloses and stores student and parent personal information for standard school functions 

or where permitted by law, as stated in the Schools’ Privacy Policy. 

Please take time to read our school’s collection notice, found on our website.  

We ask parents to also review the guidance we provide on how we use [Microsoft 365/Google Workspace for 

Education] safely at the school and what parents can do to further protect their child’s information. If after reviewing 

the guidance, you have any questions or concerns regarding your child using [Microsoft 365/Google Workspace for 

Education], please contact the school.  

For more information about privacy, refer to: Schools’ Privacy Policy — information for parents. This information is 

also available in ten community languages: 

* Amharic  * Arabic   * Dari 

* Gujarati  * Mandarin  * Sudanese 

* Somali  * Turkish  * Urdu     

* Vietnamese 

https://www.education.vic.gov.au/Pages/schoolsprivacypolicy.aspx
https://arc.educationapps.vic.gov.au/software/30/details
https://arc.educationapps.vic.gov.au/software/30/details
https://www.education.vic.gov.au/Pages/Schools-Privacy-Policy-information-for-parents.aspx
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Student accident insurance, ambulance cover arrangements and  

private property brought to school 

The Department of Education and Training (DET), which includes APPS, does not provide personal accident 

insurance or ambulance cover for students. Parents/carers of students, who do not have student accident 

insurance/ambulance cover, are responsible for paying the cost of medical treatment for injured students, 

including the cost of ambulance attendance or transport as well as any other transport costs.  

The DET does not have insurance for personal property of students and visitors.  APPS does not take 

responsibility for items of personal property that are lost, stolen or damaged at school or during school 

activities. Damage to personal property brought to school is the responsibility of the owner of that property. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

  

 

2023 Curriculum Contributions 

& Voluntary Contributions 

A very big thank you to all the families that have paid the  

2023 Contributions,  

Voluntary payments and tax-deductible donations.  Your contributions do make a difference! 

For those who have not yet paid there is still time to do so. 

With the ongoing support of our families, it ensures that our school can offer the best possible education 

and support for our students.  

Contributions are to be paid via Compass. 

For any families wishing to discuss any financial assistance please contact Aris Lechte, Business Manager on 

9699 9090 or via email, albert.park.ps@education.vic.org.au  

 

 

APPS Secondhand  

Uniform Shop  

Our Uniform Shop has moved!   

The shop is now located in Room 6, entry is via the  

door opposite the play equipment near Daisy’s Gate.   

The Uniform Shop is open every Tuesday morning from 8.45 am to 9.15 am. 

The shop is well stocked in all sizes (including 10, 12, 14 and some 16s) 

Donations for the uniform shop can be dropped off either to the uniform shop on Tuesday mornings or to the office 

during school hours.  

 

mailto:albert.park.ps@education.vic.org.au
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House of the Week 

5a Church Street 

South Melbourne 

Auction: Saturday, 25 February 2023 @ 12.30pm 
 

 

  

 

Exclusive City-Edge Lifestyle with Enviable Rooftop Terrace 

An exemplary family home on the edge of every inner-urban convenience, this contemporary 3-bedroom, 2.5-

bath townhouse has been designed to maximise privacy and livability while seamlessly integrating with its low-

maintenance alfresco setting. 

Delivering harmonious space over four sensational levels and positioned for absolute lifestyle excellence, the 

home is an outstanding example of easy-care design, with polished hardwood floors inviting you inside two 

separate living zones, including a spacious open-plan area that extends seamlessly to the paved rear terrace. 

The indoor-outdoor spirit is enhanced by the sleek, stone kitchen at the heart of the home, catering to every 

requirement with abundant soft-close storage and quality European appliances, whilst a private decked rooftop 

terrace with full city skyline views is an exceptional backdrop for entertaining. 

With the main bedroom boasting its own floor complete with an ensuite, balcony and walk-in robe, two additional 

robed bedrooms, a large family bathroom, Euro laundry and a powder room, this superb home has the space 

and function that young families desire. Surrounded by exceptional lifestyle facilities and attractions, such as 

Albert Park Lake, St Vincent Gardens, MSAC, South Melbourne Market, trams, and the cafes and boutiques of 

Clarendon St and Albert Park Village, this contemporary home also features new carpets, split system AC and 

potential off-street parking via Dow Street. 

 

 

5a Church Street, South Melbourne – House for Sale (jelliscraig.com.au)

PROUD SPONSORS OF ALBERT PARK PRIMARY 

https://www.jelliscraig.com.au/property-details-219-Esplanade%20West--Port-Melbourne/1292019
https://www.jelliscraig.com.au/lid/1297696
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http://pp.campaustralia.com.au/account/login

